

## Vision 20/20 Progress Update

The congregational council is pleased to announce that we have completed the architecture firm selection process and entered into a contract with **EWR Architects** of Fairview Heights for the next phase of the Vision 20/20 program. During the next 120 days, the architect will coordinate with stakeholders, staff, council, boards, and other leadership groups within the church to complete the requirements analysis of our infrastructure needs, and conduct a comprehensive assessment of our existing infrastructure. The effort will result in an **Architecture Master Plan** outlining upgrade and building options, to include time phasing, diagrams, drawings, and estimated costs aligned with the building options. While this phase is ongoing, the Planning and Development and Stewardship boards are teaming up to interview and recommend a best fit selection of a capital campaign manager for the next phase of the Vision 20/20 program. Over the next few months, we will also be implementing a special fund drive specifically for the payment of the architect's Master Plan deliverable. Currently, we are both within the architecture phase budget estimate and ahead of the timeline estimate presented to the congregation at the 2016 October Special Congregational meeting and the November annual meeting. For more information, watch for updates in *Faithfully Yours!* or contact Jim Curtis or Steve Frederickson.